
COMMENT RECEIVED - RES PH 20-182 
 
“Hi.  I received a notice of public hearing for a sound level variance for Waldmann’s 
Oktoberfest.  There is no reference or ID number associated with this notice.  I am a neighbor of 
the Waldmann’s establishment, and I would like to state that I do not want them to be granted 
a sound variance.  They currently have music on the weekends, which I can hear with my 
windows open.  In addition, how can they have an Oktoberfest when there is a pandemic going 
on, and there’s limited seating as it is to restaurants?  I’d say probably 500 people if not more 
attended last year’s Oktoberfest, so I’m not sure how the Fair and every other fest is cancelled, 
but the Waldmann’s are going to have an Oktoberfest during a pandemic?  I choose not to 
leave my name and number, but again I did receive a notice on the Waldmann’s Oktoberfest 
sound level variance and I’m against it.” 
 
Anonymous 
8/27/2020 


